# 2017~2018学年北京朝阳区初二上学期期末英语试 卷

## 一、单选

1	Mr. Wang is very friend	ly, and we all like	very much.	
	A. it	B. her	C. him	D. them
2	I usually watch TV a	do the evening? and talk with my parents.		D. for
	A. in	B. on	C. at	D. for
3	Jim's home is close to	school, he often v	valks to school.	
	A. for	B. so	C. but	D. or
4	The population of Chor  A. large	ngqing is than the B. larger	population of Beijing.	D. the largest
	A. large	D. larger	O. largest	D. the largest
5	Which sport is in China, football, basketball or table tennis?			
	A. popular	B. more popular	C. most popular	D. the most popular
6	Jack, you pla Yes, I can.	y volleyball?		
	A. can	B. may	C. need	D. must
7	Ling ling often to	o her American pen frien	ds in English.	

	A. Writes	B. wrote	C. WIII Write	D. is writing	
8	We to Sichuan	to see pandas in the natu	ıre park last year.		
	A. go	B. went	C. will go	D. are going	
9	When will we have				
	We a school A. have	B. had	C. are having	D. will have	
10	Listen! Who	in the next room now?			
	A. sang	B. is singing	C. will sing	D. sings	
11	While we on the	e playground yesterday, i	t suddenly began to rain	ı.	
	A. run	B. will run	C. were running	D. are running	
12	My English is not very	good. I plan more	English story books.		
	A. read	B. reads	C. reading	D. to read	
	、完形填空				
13		Flyin	g High		
	200	_		He had never seen such	
	beautiful falcons before. He loved them so much and he ordered(命令) best falconer to train them to1				
		After several months, th	e king came to see ho	w the training was going	
	on. He found that one falcon could fly high in the sky, while the				
		anch (树枝) of a tree an	_		
	_	_	-	every 3 they could	
	to make the other falcon fly. But none of them was successful. One day, while the king wataking a walk in the forest, a (an)4 came to his mind. Maybe someone who knew the				
				ner who lived in the forest	
	natural crivilorillerit W	cii coulu <u> </u>	DICITI. LIE SEIR IOI A IAIII	ici wilo liveu ili tile lolest	

into his palace to train it at once.

The next morning, when the king saw the other falcon flying above in the sky freely, he felt quite \_\_\_6\_\_ . "It is unbelievable!" shouted the king. "How could you make it happen?" The farmer replied, "It's very \_\_\_\_\_\_\_. I just cut off the branch where the falcon rested." It is always the same to human being. We all have "two flying wings (翅膀)" in our hearts as well, but we choose not to <u>8</u> them. We are resting on the "branch" just like the falcon. This way we may feel safe and comfortable. We fly so high until the "branch" breaks. 1. A. speak B. sit C. fly D. sing 2. A. staying B. missing C. growing D. lying 3. A. class B. tree D. day C. way 4. A. answer B. choice C. sentence D. idea 5. A. have B. ask C. help D. solve 6. A. sad B. surprised C. worried D. healthy 7. A. easy B. difficult C. dangerous D. exciting 8. A. move B. notice C. use D. show

### 三、阅读理解

14

#### Α

Welcome to the West Park Zoo-the best place to learn about animals from all around the world.

The Elephant Village	We built a small forest village for the elephants. It a good place to take photos. You can have a ride too.  Opening time: 9:00am-5:00pm Saturday and Sunday
The Panda House	We are very lucky to have two pandas. You must be careful not to disturb (打扰) these wonderful animals. Most of the time they are busy eating bamboo.  Opening time: 8:00am-4:00pm Monday to Friday
The Snake House	Here we can see some interesting snakes from the forests and mountains. Many people are afraid of snakes. But here you can enjoy their beauty safely.  Opening time: 7:30am-5:00pm Wednesday
	We have many beautiful birds from around the world. The zoo is working hard to increase the numbers of some very



endangered birds and hopes one day to be able to send them back to their forests.

Opening time: 6:00am-11:00am Friday and Saturday

- (1) In The Elephant Village you can \_\_\_\_\_.
  - A. have a ride
  - B. plant bamboo
  - C. climb the mountain
  - D work hard
- (2) How many pandas are there in The Panda House?
  - A. One.
  - B. Two.
  - C. Four.
  - D. Five.
- (3) You can go to The Bird House on \_\_\_\_\_.
  - A. Sunday
  - B. Monday
  - C. Wednesday
  - D. Friday

15

В

### One Kind of Happiness

An old man lived in a nice house with a large garden. He took care of his flowers all the time.

One day a young man passed by the garden. He saw an old gardener was watering the flowers. Then suddenly he found the old gardener was blind. He was very surprised about this and asked, "You can't see these flowers. Why are you busy taking care of them every day?"

The old man smiled and said, "First, I was a gardener when I was young, and I really like this job. Then, I can't see these flowers, but I can touch them and smell the sweetness of them. As to the last one, that's you."

"Me? But you don't know me." said the young man.

"Yeah, it's true that I don't know you. But I know that everybody thinks flowers are beautiful. They enjoy the happiness these flowers bring them."

The blind man's work opened our eyes and pleased our hearts. It also made his life happier. It was just like Beethoven (贝多芬). Beethoven wrote a lot of great music, but there

was something wrong with his ears in his later life. Beethoven himself couldn't hear his wonderful music, but his music gives millions of people courage to face their difficulties bravely. Isn't it one kind of happiness?

(1)	When the young man passed by the garden, the old gardener
	A. was listening to the music
	B. was watering the flowers
	C. was touching the garden
	D. was writing to his friends
(2)	The young man was very surprised, because
	A. he saw some beautiful flowers
	B. the old gardener wrote a lot of music
	C. the old gardener smiled at him
	D. he found the old gardener was blind
(3)	In Beethoven's later life, there was something wrong with his
	A. eyes

C. ears

B. arms

D. heart

16 C

How many times have your parents told you that you must eat your green vegetables? We all know that green vegetables are healthy, but what about other foods of different colors? You don't need to like all food, but it is healthy to have different colors in your diet (饮食), for example, red food such as strawberries and tomatoes, orange food such as carrots and oranges and yellow food such as bananas and pears. But what about blue food? Is it in your diet?

A few years ago, a food company added the color blue to its bags of sweets. Children like the color blue, so were the blue sweets popular? The food company was surprised to find that they were very unpopular. Children still preferred the sweets that were the usual colors of red, green, brown, yellow and orange. They ate the sweets of all the usual colors but only left the blue ones out.

How many blue meats and vegetables do you know? None? There are few natural blue foods - it isn't a common natural food color. Some scientists say that as a result, our brain (大脑) doesn't think blue food as something healthy or safe to eat. This is perhaps why we don't usually use blue food coloring for drinks, cakes and other food.

Some people say we eat with our eyes. The idea is that we need to like the looks of the food before we try it. I wanted to test this idea and so I asked some friends to have a very unusual lunch. My husband and I made some eggs and put blue coloring in them. The result is nobody put the blue eggs in their mouths!

So will we ever see blue food on our plates? The answer seems to be "NO", at least in countries like the UK and the USA.

- (1) If we want to eat a healthy diet, we need to \_\_\_\_\_ .
  - A. eat something blue
  - B. like all kinds of food
  - C. have food of different colors
  - D. eat a lot of bananas and pears
- (2) What colour of sweets were unpopular with children according to (根据) the passage?
  - A. Red.
  - B. Orange.
  - C. Blue.
  - D. Brown.
- (3) People don't use blue food coloring for drinks, cakes and other food, because \_\_\_\_\_\_.
  - A. human brain doesn't think blue food as something healthy or safe to eat
  - B. people think blue is an unhealthy and dangerous color
  - C. there are a lot of natural blue foods
  - D. people don't like the color blue

17

D

In school, students often work in small groups. But why? Is it necessary (必要的) to work with others? Do you feel more comfortable when you do some work alone? However, after you leave school, you will find almost all work needs teamwork.

A team is a group of people to finish a task together. We all know sports teams. The players work together to win a match. In fact, a team can only work well when all its members cooperate (合作).

Teams need people with different abilities (能力). Every team member works in his best way to make the whole team work best. When we work in a team, we have to know how each member can work best. Some may work best on task alone; others work best in groups.

Teams also need leaders. They are good at time-planning, and they have to make sure the group can finish the task just in time. They can encourage different members in the team to work best together. They can give different parts of the task to the members according to their characters (性格) and abilities.

Rules help teams work well. If groups work together without any rules, there might be problems. Just like an old saying goes "Too many cooks spoil the broth".

In a good team, people with quite different characters work well together. Actually, their differences are the strength (长处) of the team. To make our team work best in school, we should know what everyone in the group is good at, and more importantly, we should also know what everyone is not so good at.

- (1) How can a team work well according to the passage?
  - A. The group stay together for a short time.
  - B. All the team members cooperate to work.
  - C. The group of people finish a task together.
  - D. The members in a group should work alone.
- (2) The words "Too many cooks spoil the broth" in Paragraph 5 mean " \_\_\_\_\_ ".
  - A. too many people in a group don't need a group leader
  - B. the whole group can't work best without enough people
  - C. a serious problem may happen when groups work without any rules
  - D. the group can work better when every member works in his own way
- (3) What can we learn from the passage?
  - A. A great leader is the most important for a good team.
  - B. It's possible for a good sports team to win each match.
  - C. It's not important to know what everyone is not good at a good team.
  - D. The members in a good team don't need to have the same ability or strength.
- (4) Which of the following would be the best title or the passage?
  - A. How to Be a Good Leader
  - B. Different Abilities for a Team
  - C. Many Hands Make Work Best
  - D. How to Be a Member of a Team

### 四、选词填空

18	My friend Jack was a1 boy so he was always having accidents. He did not pay
	attention to where he was going or what he was doing.
	A few months ago, a car hit him while he was on his way home from school. The driver was
	a bit, and he did not see Jack. Jack was talking his mobile phone and riding in
	the middle of the road. He broke his leg in the accident and was in4 for over a month.
	Last week, he fell down a hole in the park. As usual, he was not looking5 he was
	going. Some kind-hearted people in the park helped him6 out of the hole and then took

him to hospital because he was in a lot of pain. Luckily, he did not break an arm or a leg. At the hospital, the doctors gave him some \_\_\_\_7\_\_ and then he went home.

I always told him to be careful, but he did not listen to me. After the two accidents, he promised to 8 my advice. Now he is very careful.

- A. on
- B. hospital
- C. tired
- D. where
- E. careless
- F. medicine
- G. climb
- H. take

## 五、任务型阅读

**Fainting** 

Nosebleeds

What should we do if one of our classmates suddenly falls ill or gets hurt? Here are some ways you should follow:

Broken bones (骨折): Take away clothing from the wound (伤口).
Use an ice bag. Don't move the hurt bone part while waiting for the doctor to arrive.

**Fainting:** Have him or her lie. Don't move the body. Make sure he or she can breathe and let in fresh air. Clean the person's face with a cool cloth.

Animal bites: Wash the bite area with water. Then take the person to the hospital. Make sure you remember what kind of animal it is so the doctor can find the right way to treat (治疗) him or her at once.

Nosebleeds: Have the person sit up with his or her head tilted (倾斜) forward a little. Pinch (捏) the lower part of the nose for at least 10 minutes.

If you follow these ways, you can help your classmates a lot more.

- (1) What should you do when your friends break bones?
- (2) Can you clean the fainting person's face with a warm cloth?
- (3) Why do you need to remember what kind of animal bites the person?
- (4) Where do you pinch if your classmate has a nosebleed?
- (5) What can you learn from the passage?

## 六、书面表达

20 根据中文和英文提示,完成一篇不少于50词的文段写作。文中已给出内容不计入总词数。所给提示词语仅供选用。请不要写出你的校名和姓名。

假如你是李华,你的美国朋友Tony明年要来北京看你。他向你了解什么时候来北京最好,北京以什么而著名,以及他来北京可以做什么。请你写一封邮件回复他。

提示词语: autumn, the Great Wall, visit, eat, the Beijing Opera, enjoy

提示问题: • When is the best time to visit Beijing?

- · What is Beijing famous for?
- · What can you do in Beijing?

**Dear Tony** 

How is it going?

I'm so glad that you're coming to Beijing.

I'm looking forward to your early reply.

Yours,

Li Lua

每个学校都有很多社团,同学们在社团活动中学到了很多东西。某英语报社正在以 "My Favorite Club at School" 为题进行征文活动,请你用英语给报社写一篇征文,谈谈你最喜欢哪个社团,你为什么最喜欢这个社团,你在这个社团里通常做什么。

提示词语: football, be interested in, healthy, practise, make friends, help

提示问题: • What's your favorite club at school?

- Why do you like the club best?
- What do you usually do in the club?

My Favorite Club at School

There are many kinds of clubs in our school